
Minutes 

Salisbury Liquor License Commission 

June 8, 2017 7:00PM 

 
Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Karen Jacobs, Sean McCarthy, Charlie Flynn, Rhonda Cameron.  
 
Members Absent: Tyrone Rowe, Chris Walsh. 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 
 
Minutes: 
 

  Mr. Gilbert indicated that minutes of the prior meetings of April 13, May 11, and May 25 were 
available.   

 Motion by Ms. Jacobs to accept the minutes of April 13, May 11, and May 25, seconded by Ms. 
Cameron. VOTE: unanimous 

 
New Business:   
 
One-day Licenses – Daniele Phillips and the Friends of the Salisbury Library requested a one-day 
license for their annual meeting on June 20th at the library. 
 
Motion by Ms. Cameron, seconded by Ms. Jacobs to approve the one-day license with no fee. VOTE: 
unanimous.  

 
 Ms. Rachel Kelly requested a one-day license for September 9th from 3-9pm at the Salisbury State 

reservation for her wedding.  
 
 Motion by Ms. Jacobs, seconded by Mr. Flynn, to approve the one-day license. VOTE: unanimous. 
 

Ms Heather Fritz from Groundswell Café is requesting a series of one-day beer and wine licenses for 
each Sunday until October 1st.  
 
Mr. Gilbert explained that Ms. Fritz was looking to test the viability of seeking a seasonal beer and 
wine license and had approached him about BYOB. Given the timeframe we thought this might be a 
better option. Ms. Fritz explained to the Commission how she would operate and what security 
measures she would take when alcohol was on the premises including changes in the configuration 
of her patio area, TIPS certified staffing, and management monitoring.  The Commission discussed 
the difference between the one-day license requirements and a seasonal license.  
 
Motion by Ms. Cameron, seconded by Ms. Jacobs to approve the one-day licenses for each Sunday 
from June 18-October 1st from 10AM to 11PM VOTE: unanimous. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 7:21pm by Mr.McCarthy, seconded by Ms, Cameron. Vote: unanimous. 
 

 


